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By Teri Porter

The following was discussed at the last

Council Meeting on February 7, 2017: Council Grants EOWM A Good Deal
1. City engineer, Brad Baird updated Council regarding Jimmy Doherty of Eastern Oregon Waste Manage-
the USDA loan application for the Lagoon Upgrade ment, addressed Council with a proposal to purchase
project. 10 acres of city owned industrial property. The prop-

erty, just North of the Bike Pit, would be an ideal loca-
tion to relocate his waste disposal business. Currently
Jimmy is faced with the dilemma where to park his

2. Jimmy Doherty of Eastern Oregon Waste Management
(EOWM), addressed Council with a proposal to pur-

chase 13 acres of city owned industrial property. trash trucks. Aware of their odor and unsightliness, he
3. Council awarded the staircase project (see article). is anxious to get them out of the residential areas of
Adopted the annual resolution extending workers Pilot Rock. The location would also allow him to ex-

compensation insurance to volunteers of the City. pand his business as opportunities arise.

5. Discussed the possibility of increasing the speed on Public Works Director Steve Draper, as directed by
NW Cedar from 25mph to 35mph. Council, has been negotl.ating with Jimmy in an
attempt to settle on a price per acre. $10,000 per acre
was the suggested price after an evaluation by Jim
Whitney done some years ago, so that was the
February 21, Council Meeting: starting point. At the November 1, 2016, Council
1. Resolution declaring the City’s opposition to the State || meeting it was revealed that they had agreed upon
$3,000, per acre. Since then Jimmy has had time to
gather information and at the February 7, 2017, Coun-
cil meeting, he laid out his case to reduce the cost per

acre to $1,167, which is what the county has listed as
3. Approval of the 2018 Budget Calendar. “real market value”. See Council 1A

The following will be on the agenda for the

eliminating the forensic lab in Pendleton.
2. Resolution declaring the City’s opposition to the elimi-
nation of the State Police drug enforcement section.

Council Awards the Staircase

Project to the Lowest Bidder

Having received only two bids for the staircase project,
Council had a fairly easy task awarding the bid to Lind-
ley Construction. The City Staircase project went out
to bid late November with proposals to be turned in
on December 6, 2016. Brent Gyllenberg Construction
out of Baker City, submitted a bid of See staircase 1A







